
 

 

To: Alan Stephenson 
Deputy City Manager 
 

Date: Aug. 30, 2022 

  From: Helana Ruter 
Acting Historic Preservation Officer  

  
Subject: APPEAL OF HP COMMISSION DECISION 3/25/2022 – APPLICATION NO. 

HPCA 2100392; 2215 N. 9TH ST., CORONADO HISTORIC DISTRICT 
  

Item 162, Requested City Council approval to uphold, reverse or modify the HP 
Commission’s Certificate of Appropriateness decision on Certificate of Appropriateness 
Application HPCA 2100392. 
 
The Historic Preservation (HP) Commission heard an appeal of a Certificate of 
Appropriateness decision for 2215 N 9th St. on February 14, 2022 and continued it to 
allow for further discussions between the owner, applicant and appellants. Further 
discussions resulted in a revised design which also lowered the height of the rear unit to a 
single-story. The HP Commission heard the revised proposal at its March 21, 2022, 
meeting and, seeing it as having addressed some of the neighbors’ original concerns, 
approved it on a 6-1 vote. 
 
The neighbors continued to have concerns regarding the height and massing of the 
proposed two-dwelling units and appealed the decision on March 25, 2022. The applicant 
and owner requested a continuance from the May 11, 2022 Council meeting to June 1, 
2022 to have further discussion with the appellants (delays resulted in another 
continuance request to August 31, 2022).  
 
A meeting with staff from Planning and Development, the owner, applicant, and appellants 
was convened on July 27, 2022. A tentative agreement was reached to explore a revised 
proposal that had a single-story unit at the front, transitioning to two-stories at the rear.  
 
A follow up meeting with HP staff, the owner, applicant, and appellants was held on 
August 25, 2022, to discuss the plans for the revised proposal. Additional changes agreed 
upon at the meeting were a change in gable form at the front, a front porch entry 
modification and rear gable modification which resulted in a revised plan submittal 
following the meeting. 
 
The owner, applicant, and appellants agreed upon the revised proposal, dated August 25, 
2022, in the attached exhibit (5 pages).  
 
 
Approved:  _____________________________________________ 
   Alan Stephenson, Deputy City Manager 












